
October 23, 2019

Preston Pinkston, Assistant Planner 

Lewis County Development Department 

2025 NE Kresky Avenue 

Chehalis, WA 98532 

Preston.Pinkston@lewiscountywa.gov 

Re: Lewis County Development Review Application #MSR19-0478: 

 Site Name:  Cowlitz Food & Fuel

 Site Address:  101 Mulford Rd, Toledo, Lewis County, WA 98591

 Parcel Number:  012429005001 (Lewis County)

 Facility/Site ID:  1166

 Cleanup Site ID:  7025

 Agreed Order No.:  DE5236

Dear Preston Pinkston: 

Thank you for forwarding via email the proposal for installation of a septic drain field 

(Enclosure A) to support the planned future building.  The Department of Ecology 

(Ecology) has reviewed septic drain field proposal and does not have any objections 

provided that the requirements listed in Ecology’s August 6, 2019, letter1 are followed 

(for example: notifications, soil management, and access). 

The request to construct the building was previously approved by Ecology in the  

August 6, 2018, letter.  However, at the time of the August 2019 approval, Ecology was 

not provided with any information regarding septic drain field installation and so the 

approval letter did not include this.  

1 Re: Request to Construct Building, letter from Nicholas M. Acklam, Ecology to Charles Vineyard, dated August 6, 2019. Available 

at: https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/gsp/CleanupSiteDocuments.aspx?csid=7025 

Electronic Copy
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Contact Information 

If you have any questions please contact me at (360) 407-6247 or steve.teel@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Steve Teel, LHG 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

SST: tm 

Enclosures (2):  A – October 1, 2019, Email Correspondence and attached file 

 B – Site Map 

 

cc: Charles Vineyard (by email)  

 Komal Dixit, Arcadis (by email)  

Timothy L. Bishop, Chevron Environmental Management Company (by email) 

Nick Acklam, Ecology (by email) 

Ecology Site File 

mailto:steve.teel@ecy.wa.gov


 

Enclosure A 

July 8, 2019, Email Correspondence 
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From: Charlie Vineyard
To: Acklam, Nicholas (ECY)
Subject: DOE letter
Date: Monday, July 8, 2019 4:30:40 PM
Attachments: DOE letter07082019.pdf

Hi Nick,
I have attached a drawing of the parcel showing the approx. location of the proposed
building. It will not cover any monitoring wells. If you could send me a letter stating
that DOE would not have a problem with the development of this parcel, the county
would let us proceed to the next step with them.

Thank you
Charlie Vineyard

mailto:cvineyard@ymail.com
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Enclosure B 

Site Map 
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